
June 5, 2024 
  
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
  
Karen Shelton, MD, FACOG  
State Health Commissioner 
Virginia Department of Health  
109 Governor Street 
Richmond, VA 23219 
  
Re: Letter of Intent to Establish a New Medical Care Facility for Cardiac Catheterization 
Services 
                                                                
Dear Dr. Shelton:  
  
Pursuant to 12 VAC 5-220-180, please accept this letter of intent advising you that James 
River Cardiology, LLC intends to file a certificate of public need ("COPN") application on or 
before August 1, 2024, for the establishment of a new medical care facility for the provision 
of cardiac catheterization services our office located at 445 Charles H Dimmock Pkwy, Suite 
100, in the city of Colonial Heights within Planning District 19. 
  
The new medical care facility will have one (1) cardiac catheterization laboratory and 
provide cardiac catheterization and other non-surgical cardiovascular procedures to patients 
in a dedicated ambulatory setting. It will be located in a new Quad A accredited and 
Medicare Certified ASC dedicated to the care of cardiovascular patients. 
  
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Please send the appropriate application forms to 
mer at mitesh.amin@alignedcardio.com.  
  
Please let us know if you have any questions ahead of our application submission. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
  

Mitesh Amin, MD 
  
CC: Erik Bodin III, Director, Division of Certificate of Public Need 


